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Principal’s Message  
• 15 February - Primary Parent 

Information Evening 

• 16 February - Secondary 

Parent Information Evening 

• 6 April - Last day of Term 1 

• 24 April - Staff Development 

Day  

• 25 April - ANZAC Day Public 

Holiday 

• 26 April - Students return for 

Term 2  

Welcome to 2023. 

I hope all of our families had some quality time 

together and enjoyed a break from the school 

routine. This term we welcome some new families 

to our school community with new students to our 

school. Welcome to Kaira, Hudson and James in 

Aqua class, DeAngelo in White class, Elliot in 

Green class, Cooper in Purple class, Sean in Blue 

class and Ruiqi in Red class. All of our students have settled well in 

their new classes and are happily engaged in all learning activities. 

We are conducting parent information evenings on 15 March and 

16 March - 15 March is for families of primary students and 16 March is 

for families of secondary students. This meeting will outline the focus 

and programs for your child this year and enable parents to connect 

with other families. Two evenings have been organised to 

accommodate social distancing as per the Department of Education’s 

guidelines for events and gatherings. In line with that we have been 

informed by the Department that COVID-smart measures are to 

continue this term and have been provided with the following advice. 

“While the community continues to transition towards living with COVID-

19, NSW Health advise that the unpredictable nature of the virus will 

continue to present a health risk to the community, with new waves of 

transmission expected in 2023. 

In line with the health advice and community settings, the department 

will continue implementing baseline COVID-smart measures in schools 

throughout Term 1 which includes the following: 

• Reminding students, staff and families to stay home if unwell and 

test for COVID-19 if showing any symptoms 

• Boosted day cleaning of high touch areas in our schools 

• Requiring masks for staff and volunteers who interact with 

students at greater risk of serious illness if they were to contract 

COVID-19 – including in SSPs, support units and some 

mainstream settings 

• Strongly encouraging up-to-date vaccinations for our staff and 

students, including COVID-19 booster shots for anyone eligible 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/inside-the-department/covid-19/school-settings
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• Maintaining natural ventilation with windows and doors open whenever possible, including 

when cooling/heating systems are in use 

• Staff working in, or visiting, SSPs, who are required to be double vaccinated with an 

approved COVID-19 vaccine (or hold a valid medical contraindication) 

• Outside of school hours, off-site or non-curriculum activities require additional parental 

consent and stronger COVID-safe advice 

While schools may continue to host gatherings onsite, consider the following: 

• Holding the gathering outdoors or in well-ventilated venues. 

• If holding an event indoors: 

• consider separating your students into cohorts and encourage physical distancing 

where practicable 

• consider seating plans or separated areas to minimise mingling 

• limit the number of guests attending where possible 

• provide hygiene supplies (such as sanitiser and masks) and encourage use 

• masks are strongly encouraged for students, staff and visitors. 

I have also included a flyer regarding an NDIS networking event this Wednesday for any 

interested families.  

Finally, a reminder that if you need to communicate an important message to your child’s 

teacher during the day please contact the office for it to be passed on. Teachers are not able to 

check emails whilst they are teaching or on playground duty. Our School Stream app can be 

used to send an email to the office to pass on via the contact button or you can call the school. 

Christine 
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This year we welcome some new students to our school community. Here are some photos of 

them settling into their new routines. 

Elliot 

James Y Sean 

Hudson Kaira 

Ruiqi 

Cooper 
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SCHOOL SWIMMING AND WATER SAFETY PROGRAM 

A note regarding the Department of Education School 

Swimming and Water Safety program was sent to the parents 

of primary students last week. Please complete and return the 

form by Friday 17 February.  

Please contact the office if you need another form. 

UNIFORM PAYMENTS 

Please note that payments for uniforms cannot be made via the 

‘Make A Payment’ button on the school website.  

Payments can be made via Internet Banking to Bendigo Bank BSB 633 

000 Account Number 156296519 or cash. 

A uniform order form is included later in this edition. 

THANK YOU! 

A big thank you to our wonderful P&C for the very delicious lunch that was provided to all of our 

staff members on the Staff Development Day on Tuesday 20 December 2022.  

We are always very grateful for the support of the P&C  
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Notes 
Parent Information Evening - Primary 
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Notes (continued) 
Parent Information Evening - Secondary 
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Notes (continued) 
Uniform Order Form 
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